Old Seward/Oceanview Community Council
Regular Meeting Minutes — DRAFT
September 24, 2014

The meeting was called to order by Treasurer Chester House at 7:00pm. There was a
guorum of members present.

Report of Officers
President Steve Beardsley was not present.
Vice-President (Position vacant)
Secretary KC Elliot was not present.
Treasurer Chester House reported an October balance of $2,092.78.

Visitors

(1) State Representative Craig Johnson was present and reported no agenda, but he was
willing to answer questions. There were no questions.

(2) Rob Fitch from the MOA Office of Emergency Management talked about a state
issued bulletin on “How to Build a 7 Day Emergency Prep Kit”. He said that FEMA
may bump that to 14 days at some point. He indicated that Anchorage, like much of
Alaska, is unigue in that 99% of everything comes in through the port. He also said
that Chugach Electric operates solely on natural gas, while Municipal Electric has
diesel as well. Emergency preparedness is important.

(3) Chris and Patrick Kewick, both Anchorage firemen, were present. Chris spoke as an
advocate for APD and AFD unions in favor of voting no, on Assembly Bill AL37.

Old Business
(1) Johns/Klatt Road Intersection — There was a brief discussion regarding roundabout

concepts.

(2) Furrow Creek Drainage — Replacement culverts have been ordered for Clippership
Court, Beachcomber Drive and Mariner Drive, but they are being manufactured out
of state. Therefore, delivery is not expected until mid-October at the earliest. It
appears that the installations will not take place until next Spring.

(3) Oceanview and Stephenson Parks — Recent improvements were reviewed and
discussed.

New Business
(1) The Alaska Railroad Revised Resolution was discussed. There were at least a dozen
votes for the motion and O votes against.

Meeting adjourned at 7:58pm.

Minutes prepared by Pete Johnson



